Frogs’ Leap

Directions to 1293/1299 Watagan Creek Road, Laguna
(from Sydney)

Part of this route to the farm is along a dirt road, which can be difficult to drive
across for cars with low clearance. Four wheel drive cars recommended.

Drive north through Sydney and take the M1 motorway (it used to be called the
F3). Drive north until you reach the Peats Ridge Road exit to Calga and Peats
Ridge. Take that turn off. At Peats Ridge you will come to a Caltex service station
on the left. Shortly after that the road splits. Take the left fork towards “Central
Mangrove, Wisemans Ferry, Wollombi”. You will now be on George Downes
Drive, which becomes Great North Road. Stay on that road until you get to a sign
saying "Welcome to Laguna” which is just outside a church on the left hand side of
the road. This will be about 45 minutes after you turned off the M1.

Almost immediately after you see the church and sign there is a road called
Watagan Creek Road. Turn right down Watagan Creek Road. If you miss Watagan
Creek Road you will come to the Great Northern Trading Post on the left. If you
see the Trading Post, you have gone too far.

Drive along Watagan Creek Road for approximately 13kms. On the left you will
see 3 or 4 letter boxes (one of which is green with 1293 and 1299 on it) and a gate
(which will probably be open), behind which is a bridge over a creek. If you miss
this you will come to a sign on the left hand side of the road indicating the
presence of cows and a cattle grid. If you come to that sign, you have gone too far.
If you drive over a cattle grid you have also gone too far.

Drive over the bridge. Immediately after you cross the bridge, to the right, is a
metal gate with 1293/1299 written on it. This is the entrance to the property. The
parking for the event will be clearly signposted.

Mobile phones do not work well in the Wollombi area. The telephone at the house
is 4998 8470. If you need special access arrangements please let us know in
advance.

Beware of using Google Maps to get to Frogs' Leap Farm. It has been known to
give directions which take you along a part of Watagan Creek Road which is both
unsafe and unpassable. If you do decide to use Google Maps you must ensure
that you enter Watagan Creek Road from the Laguna end of the road.



